6th December 2017
Dear Ms Mcnally

It is now more than three month's since the panel's decision and | understand that it still has not been signed
off by the Department. | further understand that there has been secret lobbying by the developer. | am appalled
that the Department has met with the Developer, who has had yet another opportunity to lobby the Department
without the

knowledge of the Council and the community.

We should not have to be still fighting this. The umpire has spoken. The proposal was opposed by the local
council, an overwhelming number of residents including a famous local sporting club, and by the Planning
Panel. It also fails to meet the strategic tests for the area laid out by the Council and the Greater Sydney
Commission.

What is the point of making submissions and having a Planning Panel if their decisions are not upheld. | would
appreciate some acknowledgement of this email and when we can expect this signing off to occur.

Kind regards

SR



